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DISTRICT 40 NEWSLETTER  
U n i t y  -  R e c o v e r y  -  S e r v i c e   

Step 2 

Came to believe that a Power greater than ourselves could restore us to sanity.  

 

Tradition 2 
For our group purpose there is but one ultimate authority — a loving God as He may express 

Himself in our group conscience. Our leaders are but trusted servants; they do not govern.  

Concept 2 

 

The General Service Conference of A.A. has become, for nearly every practical purpose, the 

active voice and the effective conscience of our whole society in its world affairs.  

 

 
 

April Assembly 
 

The Area has voted to change the location in an attempt to be better stewards of the monies entrusted to 
them to carry the message.  You will see the information below and a copy of the map.  You will notice 
that the Area Committee Meeting will be on a different day and online only.   The April SETA Assem-
bly will be Hybrid so please let everyone know about this NEW information.   
  
This assembly is for us, as an Area to help our delegate be better informed on his journey through this 
year's General Service Conference.  I hope you all will be there in person or online so you may let our 
Delegate be informed of your Group’s Conscience on the topics that will be addressed at this year's 
GSC. 
 

Please note the following schedule updates: 
 
Area Committee Meeting (March 23rd): This meeting will be conducted exclusively online. 
 
Assembly Meeting (April 6th): This will be a hybrid event, accessible both in person and 
online. Reminder: This is a new location.  
In-Person Registration: Opens at 7:00 AM 
The Assembly Starts at 9:00 AM 

New Venue Address: 
San Jacinto College North 
5800 Uvalde Rd. 
Houston, Texas 77049 
Campus Map 
 
Further information on times and on-line access will be posted to the SETA-Announce mail list 
and on the SETA Website when it is available. 

 
 

D40 DCM 
Yours In Service,  

Doug D—DCM District 40 

http://www.aa-seta.org/docs/San_Jacinto_North_Campus_Map-Assembley.pdf
https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1681395567955&key=GRP&app=resvlink
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SCAN QR FOR PAMPHLET 

 WORKSHOP !!! 

    WORKSHOP !!! 

       WORKSHOP !!! 

Next District 40 meeting 
NOW HYBRID!!!  

Tuesday Feb 13, 2024  
7-9 pm   

Link Here:  Google Meet 
Or in person at: 

Church of the Holy Apostles  
1225 W Grand Pkwy S, 

Katy, TX 77494 

https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe?hs=224


District 40 Newsletter February, 2024 

 

 
 



District 40 Newsletter February, 2024 

 



District 40 Newsletter February, 2024 

 

December Treasurer’s Report 2023 Pg 1 



District 40 Newsletter February, 2024 

 

December Treasurer’s Report 2023 Pg 2 



District 40 Newsletter February, 2024 

 

December 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 1 

 
DISTRICT 40 OFFICIAL MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Location:               Mailing Address: 
COTHA Church, 122W. Grand Parkway, Katy, Tx. Rm. 115         District 40 
                 PO Box 79119 
Google Meet                           Houston, Tx.  77279-9119
         
https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe   doug.d@aa-seta.org DCM                   

mike.b@aa-seta.org Alt. DCM      
    theresa.s@aa-seta.org Secretary  

ronnie.h@aa-seta.org Treasurer 
 

Date:  December 12, 2023 

Time:  7:05 – 9:00 PM 
   
Attendees: 14 online, 4 in-person  
 
Call to Order – 7:00 pm, Doug D.   
 
SERENITY PRAYER- Doug 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT – Theresa S., (Alt. OPEN) accepted. 
TREASURER’S REPORT – Ronnie H, (Alt. open) accepted.   

      

DCM Report 
Plans for 2024 
Doug provided a “GSR Handbook” from another district with the idea that we would do this for our dis-
trict.  He asked all GSRs to review the document and give him feedback at the next meeting in January. 
Doug stated he plans to review and rewrite the Policy and Procedure Manual. An Ad hoc committee will 
be formed to make the changes. 
SETA Convention 
Please review the email from Joel G.  There will be a lunchtime Workshop and Dinnertime Entertain-
ment at the 2024 SETA Convention.  Flyers are posted on the website. 
General Service Conference 
The 2024 Proposed Agenda Items (PAI) will be available in February.  Doug stated he will let Carol, the 
Literature Rep., discuss this during her report. 
 
ALT. DCM Report 
No report. 
 
GSR Section – Approx 40 minutes  
New GSR – introductions, tell us about your home group’s plans for the holidays. 
 
Paul W. is the new GSR for the Fry Rd. Group, replacing Kevin. 
 
Farah – GSR- their group will be having a Group Conscience on December 17th to decide if they will 
start having a monthly Group Conscience Meeting.  She stated that someone has complained about the 
length of her reports. 
 
Juan – GSR- stated his group had a Christmas Party on December 9th.  There were 35 people attending 
which included family members, since Alcoholism is a family disease. There was a one-hour AA meet-
ing followed by food and dancing. 

https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe
mailto:doug.d@aa-seta.org
mailto:mike.b@aa-seta.org
mailto:theresa.s@aa-seta.org
mailto:ronnie.h@aa-seta.org
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Shannon – GSR, Another Chance Group- stated they will host an event on December 31 from 4-7 pm.  
Doug D. will be the Speaker from 4-5 pm followed by food and fellowship.  The event will be at Peace 
Community Church. 
 
Carol – GSR- stated that Serene Beans Coffee Shop in Katy will have Alcathons on December 25th and De-
cember 31st from 6pm to 2am. 
Woods Road Group will have a Speaker with Dinner following on December 24th and December 31st. 
The Katy 164 group will have their regular meeting on December 25th and January 1st at 10am at COTHA. 
 
Peggy – GSR- the ladies in her group will be going to look at Christmas lights and having a meal together. 
She also stated that her group is small and that all are welcome to attend. 
 
David -Wild West Group- will have their regular meetings on December 25th and January 1st at 6:30 pm at 
COTHA. 
 
Amanda – The God Group will have their regular meeting on December 24th and December 31st at 9:30 am. 
Also the Journey Group will be having their 40th anniversary in January. 
 
 
Topic: Look over and discuss the D31 GSR Handbook (see attached) and see what stands out and what we 
might want to use. 
Discussion: 
Marilyn – through chat - there was a suggestion to use first and last name when introducing yourself.  Odd 
since there was a suggestion to vote exactly like group voted.  What if GSR gets additional information at 
Seta?  What about Right of Decision?  Odd to suggest use first and last name since we are anonymous. 
Good topics to discuss.  Opportunity to discuss and learn, use both names and Right of Decision.  
Marilyn stated she went to a webinar where the GSB Treasurer said groups have stopped sending money to 
GSO because of lack of transparency with GSB. Lack of accountability, cost containment and how board 
resignations were handled.  People asked the Treasurer what the plan was to pay bills and restore the pru-
dent reserve.  His response was to send more money.  He also said that groups could email the GSB with 
reasons why they were using the Power of the Purse.  You can go to aa.org, select finance and send your 
email. 
Doug – something we can discuss in early 2024. 
Farah – personal opinion, will use first name and last name initial only. 
 
General Sharing Session 
Peggy stated a concern from her group and others with the $1M(one million dollar) deficit at GSO.  There is 
controversy with the Plain Language Book and the lack of transparency. Bob at GSO said there was a drop 
in literature sales.  Concern that Farah’s PAI was rejected. 
Q.  Should we talk to Rick?  Can we find out what other districts think? 
Doug – send me the question and he will send it out to other DCMs. 
Farah stated that GSO did not fully read the PAI, they thought it was an audit concerning numbers but it’s 
really about processes.  She heard GSO had too many PAIs.  Her group does not want to contribute to GSO. 
Doug – we will have roundtables at the April Assembly and Rick will pick some major topics. 
 
David – asked about workshops, when, how many? 
Doug – it’s best to have workshops on weekends, hybrid so more can attend, past delegates are usually  
Available as speakers, COTHA is usually available on Saturdays, serve food and more will come.  Also our 
Alt. Delegate, Christina, is available to do a workshop on Robert’s Rules of Order.  The Katy 12&12 group 
wants to do one on sponsorship. 
Shannon – his group wants to do a sponsorship workshop.  How long should it be? 
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DISTRICT COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Archives Rep:  Lilian K. – absent 
CFC Rep: Anne M – I have been approved by TDCJ to begin going into the prisons.  I have also partnered 
with a couple members to get on approved lists for specific jails/prisons.  I will let the group know when our 
next volunteer training program is.   
CPC Rep:  Open 
Grapevine Rep:  Wendy F – absent 
IT Rep: Peggy A – the IT committee is looking for a secretary and treasurer and anyone with Google Work-
space experience. 
Houston Intergroup Liaison : Fernando B- no meeting in December. 
Literature Rep: Carol F.-  
The Area 67 Literature Committee met Nov. 21 and meets at 8:30 p.m. every third Tuesday of the month in the 
Google meets format. There was an interesting discussion this month about the 117 proposed agenda items 
(PAIs) for the 2024 General Service Conference. Nearly 60 of those PAIs concern AA literature, a “hot topic” 
in the fellowship lately. The list of actual agenda items will be published with background material on approxi-
mately Feb. 1. The annual round table discussions will be held at the April SETA assembly in order for the 
area to express its views to the delegate. All AA members are invited to participate in the round table discus-
sions. A large part of the job of the GSR is to inform and poll members of their groups about the issues that 
will be discussed at the annual General Service Conference and to report those findings to the area delegate 
(which can most easily be done at the round table discussions). 
All are welcome to attend the Area Literature Committee meeting. For more information, contact Carol F. 
at carol.f@aa-seta.org or call 214-601-0088. 
Also, the literature committee will be selling literature at the SETA Convention in January. 
Carol would like to spend her budget, $175 on literature.  Approved. 
 
Newsletter Editor: Open Doug is looking for articles for the newsletter. 
PI Public Information): OPEN 
TFC Rep: Open 
 
 
AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORT - Inventory 
In progress 
  
AD HOC Committee Report – Outreach 

Ask for volunteers for the D40 Outreach Committee (David R. and Jeff A.) 

Doug is still trying to get an update on all groups in our district.  This can be difficult because GSO and Houston Inter-
group often have different information. 
 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Open positions 2023 – Alt Secretary, Alt. Treasurer, CPC, Newsletter Editor, PI and TFC 
Sobriety requirement for Alt. Secretary?  Probably 6 months to a year, not sure, it’s in the P&P manual.  Ron-
nie stated requirements can be waived. 
 
Doug stated the SETA Convention needs volunteers, greeters, security, hospitality. 
 

Responsibility STATEMENT: All Together 
 

ADJOURN: 8:30 pm 
 

mailto:carol.f@aa.seta.org
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2024 District 40  
Officers and Committee Representatives 

Position   Name   Email 

DCM    Doug D  Doug.d@aa-seta.org 

Alt DCM   Mike B   Mike.b@aa-seta.org 

Secretary   Theresa S Theresa.s@aa-seta.org 

Alt Secretary  Tracey C    

Treasurer   Ronnie H   Ronnie.h@aa-seta.org 

Alt Treasurer   Amanda L      

Archives    OPEN 

Newsletter Editor  OPEN    

Grapevine Rep  Wendy F  wendy.f@aa-seta.org  

IT Rep    Peggy A  peggy.a@aa-seta.org  

Literature Rep  Carol F   carol.f@aa-seta.org 

CFC Rep    Anne M  anne.m@aa-seta.org 

Intergroup Rep  Fernando B      Fernando.b@aa-seta.org 

CPC Rep   Eric C         

PI Rep    OPEN 

TFC     OPEN    

mailto:Doug.d@aa-seta.org
mailto:Mike.b@aa-seta.org
mailto:Theresa.s@aa-seta.org
mailto:Ronnie.h@aa-seta.org
mailto:wendy.f@aa-seta.org
mailto:peggy.a@aa-seta.org
mailto:carol.f@aa-seta.org
mailto:anne.m@aa-seta.org
mailto:Fernando.b@aa-seta.org
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